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Oxford Diocesan Guild of Bell Ringers 
Reading Branch Ringing Masters’ report of 2023, February 2024
It is good to be able to report on a full year of practices, not limited by Covid.

It was a year that will be remembered for the Coronation of King Charles 111 and Queen Camilla. There was a considerable amount of publicity about ringing at the time. The vast majority of the bells in the towers across the branch rang out at some point over the Coronation weekend.

Saturday morning practices continue to be well attended. Held on the second Saturday of the month. There was no practice in April due to Easter and in September the branch 6 bell striking competition took place. These practices cater for all abilities. We have rung rounds and call changes through various methods up to spliced surprise.  It is encouraging to be able to report 56 different people attended representing 12 towers in the branch and 3 outside. We try to hold these practices across the branch and it is good to see the local ringers attending these practices.
Another practice catering for all abilities, the midweek practices, trialled in 2022, have continued. Followed by a pub lunch they have been well attended. Clearly a mid week practice does not cater for all so it was particularly pleasing to see some of our young ringers attending in their holidays. Overall 35 different people from 9 towers attended these practices.
The Shiplake monthly evening surprise practice continues to be well attended. Spliced surprise, Glasgow and Belfast are now regular methods rung.

There are a number of young ringers across the branch. The branch joined with Sonning Deanery to hold regular young ringers practices. Practices have been held at Caversham, Sonning, Easthampstead and St Giles. In early September we started at Shiplake then walked to Sonning. A beautiful walk and a contrast in bells to enjoy. It was good to see two of our ringers, Dominic from St Mary’s and Gabriel from Caversham represent the guild in the RWNYC in York in July.

St Mary’s won the branch 6 bell striking competition in September and went on the win the Guild 6 bell competition. The branch band won the guild 8 bell competition in October and the guild 10 bell competition in November. The annual Reading / Sonning Deanery 8 bell striking competition was postponed to January so just to round off the success of the branch I am pleased to report the branch team came first and St Mary’s second.

The Ringing Masters would like to thank all those who have helped with the ringing over the last year.

Jenny Page and Stephen Rossiter.

	
	


Attendance Statistics:
	2023 Month
	Saturday Practice
	Surprise Practices Shiplake
	Midweek Practice

	
	Venue
	Numbers
	
	Venue
	Numbers

	January
	Purley
	18
	15
	Swallowfield
	11

	February
	Caversham
	17
	18
	Mortimer
	15

	March
	Goring
	16
	18
	Englefield
	14

	April
	NP
	NP
	13
	St Laurence
	12

	May
	Mapledurham
	14
	10
	Nettlebed
	9

	June
	Tilehurst
	12
	?
	Caversham
	13

	July
	Pangbourne
	12
	17
	NP
	NP

	August
	Padworth
	14
	16
	St Giles
	11

	Sept
	Striking Comp
	NP
	17
	Shinfield
	12

	October
	Englefield
	10
	16
	Caversham
	9

	November
	Goring
	20
	18
	St Laurence
	18

	December
	St Giles
	14
	14
	NP
	NP


